
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   

 
 
 
 
   
   
   
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
P.O. Box 660111 

Arcadia, CA 91066 
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WWW.SGVOH.ORG 
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 Greg Orozco 
g.orozco3400@att.net 

 
 VICE PRESIDENT 

Michael Gregory 
(626) 791-7928 

lasfloresdrive@yahooo.com 
 

SECRETARY 
Lucy Arlotti 

(626)309-9811 
Arlotti@earthlink.net 

 
TREASURER 

Jose Gonzalez 
(323) 447-1911 

jose13B@altrionet.com 
 

PAST PRESIDENT 
Shirley Lundine 

 
DIRECTORS 

Gin Gan 
Jim Gomes 

Kay Hudspeth 
Dick Lundine 
Joe Vargas 
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COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

 Parliamentarian 
 
 

 Membership 
Dann Dunst 

 
 Webmaster 
Jim Gomes 

jim.gomes@att.net 
 

Hospitality 
Lucy Arlotti 

 
Bulletin Editor 

 Jim Gomes 
jim.gomes@att.net 

Our regular meetings are held on the 3rd Thursday of the month at 
Los Angeles County Arboretum & Botanic Garden, 
Lecture Hall, 301 North Baldwin Avenue, Arcadia 

San Gabriel Valley Orchid Hobbyists 

General Meeting:  Paul  Gripp 
“Summer Blooming Orchids” 

 
Located on five acres of beautiful coastal Santa Barbara, the Orchid Estate is 
just 500 feet from the Pacific Ocean. Santa Barbara Orchid Estate was 
founded by Robert J. Chrisman and managed by Paul Gripp when it was 
established in 1957. Paul purchased SBOE in 1967, retired in 1986, and 
currently his two children, Parry and Alice, are the owners. SBOE is reputed 
to be one of the world's foremost collectors and propagators of orchid species 
and hybrids, and they specialize in varieties which are temperature tolerant 
for growing out of doors. All around the globe they are known for their lovely 
grounds and friendly service. For those of you who have never been to a 
meeting highlighting this month’s speaker, you are in for a real treat. When 
Paul Gripp comes to town he fills our meeting hall with the most amazing 
display of beautiful orchids in full bloom. And then he walks around, from table 
to table, and tells us all about each and every one of them. He has tantalizing 
tales and generally finds amusing details and comments at every turn of the 
meeting. He even brings books to show us possible future acquisitions and to 
help further our knowledge on this beautiful and diverse plant family.  
 
His topic this month is Summer Blooming Orchids. Paul will be bringing the 
plants for our Opportunity Table and hopefully. Plan to attend this meeting, 
you will really enjoy yourself and, I am certain, learn a lot along the way.  
 

Plant Opportunity Table 
 

The plant table for this month will be provided by Paul (SBOE). So don’t forget 
to get your raffle tickets!. 
 

How-To-Session 
 

Joe Vargas will continue discussing “Mounting Orchids and other Plants, part 
II”. This will be a hands-on session. Joe will bring some plants and mounting 
material but I would suggest you bring a plant and what you would like it 
mounted on if you would like to part-take in this session. The session will start 
promptly at 7:15pm. 

June Meeting 
Thursday, June 16, 2011 
7:15 pm How-To-Session 

7:30 pm Plant Judging 
8:00 pm General Meeting



 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
AOS Rep. 
Jan Pluim 
O.D. Reps 

Vacant 
Arboretum Rep. 

Greg Orozco 
Huntington Rep. 

Vacant 
Southland Rep. 

Dann Dunst 
Banquet 
Vacant 
House 

Tuan Ngo 
How-To Sessions 
Michael Gregory 

Librarian 
Jeff Brandt 

Photographers 
Dick Lundine 

Tuan Ngo 
Plant Forum 

Vacant 
Publicity  

 Dick Lundine 
Raffle Ticket Sales  

Gordon Quan 
Ribbon Judging 

Gin Gan 
Roster 

Jim Gomes 
Silent Auction 

Toby Luong 
Displays 

Greg Orozco 

Bulletin Deadline: Those wishing to place 
announcements in the bulletin should get the 
information to the editor, Jim Gomes (626)577-7220 
or jim.gomes@att.net, by the Friday following the 
fourth Thursday of the month.  

ADVERTISING IN THE BULLETIN 
Anyone interested in advertising in the SGVOH 

Bulletin should contact Greg Orozco at 
g.orozco3400@att.net for prices and information. 

We had no new 
members or guests 
for the month of 
May.  We had 55 in 
attendance.

SGVOH Annual Orchid Auction 
Our Annual Fundraiser was very organized this 
year. Much preplanning by our board members 
and many society volunteers produced a 
successful undertaking which enriched our 
treasury.  We were quite pleased with such a 
variety of beautiful hybrids and species donated by 
vendors and club members. Many plants were in 
full bloom. A total of forty-five paddles were issued.
Vendors donate, not usually out of the goodness of 
their hearts, but because they see it as an 
investment in us. They expect that they will get a 
'return on investment' by having us make 
purchases from them.  When we make a 
purchase from a donor vendor, it is essential 
that we identify ourselves as members of 
SGVOH and thank them for their donations to 
the society. Thank you letters were given to 
vendors that donated and acknowledgement shall 
be posted on our SGVOH website and listed on 
the insert in the Bulletin. 
Remember that a successful auction depends 
upon an excellent array of plants, strong 
auctioneers, and man hours of donated time, and 
interested bidders. We all owe our greatest thanks 
to our excellent auctioneer, member Peter Lin, 
and his assistant Michael Gregory.  They did an 
excellent job of insuring that the flow went 
smoothly and fairly. 
Prior to the auction itself, we were fortunate to 
have Lucy Arlotti, Jim Gomes, Michael 
Gregory, Greg Orozco, Kay Hudspeth, and Joe 
Vargas collect donations from vendors. 
We would also like to thank member donors for the 
excellent plants they donated: Lucy Arlotti, 
Domingo &Sherry Cabrera, Ken Fujimoto, Jim 
Gomes, Michael Gregory, Kay Hudspeth, 
Barbara Kovacic, Michael Lightworship, Dick 
Lundine, Greg Orozco, Gordon Quan, Joe 
Vargas, and Una Yeh.. 
Of course at the auction itself, we had a myriad of 
member-workers doing just about anything and 
everything possible, from receiving plant 
donations, registering bidders, logging sales, 
carting plants everywhere, and the list goes on and 
on. Thanks to all of you who helped in so many 
ways. It is hoped that the non-participating society 
members appreciate these actions and recognize 
that we always need volunteers in order to keep 
our society healthy and functioning in a manner 
that benefits all club members. 
Thanks to all of you for making our 2011 
Auction a SUCCESS. 



 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Andy's Orchids 
www.andysorchids.com 
 
Blossom Supplies 
www.blossomproducts.com 
 
Cal-Orchids, Inc. 
www.calorchid.com 
 
Calwest Tropical Supplies 
www.calwesttropical.com 
 
Carter & Holmes Orchids 
www.carterandholmes.com 
 
Casa de las Orquideas 
www.orquideas.com/index.html 
 
Foothill Hydroponics 
www.foothillhydroponics.com 
 
Huntington Library & Botanical 
Gardens 
www.huntington.org 
 
Kalapana Tropicals 
www.kalapanatropicals.com 

Los Angeles County Arboretum 
www.arboretum.org 
 
Maril Products 
www.physan.com 
 
Mariposa Garden 
www.mariposagarden.com 
 
 

 

 

 

Normans Orchids 
www. orchids.com 

Orchids by Art 
www.orchidsbyart.blogspot.com 
 
Paphanatics, Inc. 
www.paphanaticsunlimited.wordp
ress.com 
 
R.F. Orchids, Inc. 
www.rforchids.com 
 
Rex Foster Orchids 
www.rexfosterorchids.com 
 
San Gabriel Nursery 
www.sgnurserynews.com/site 

Santa Barbara Orchid Estates 
www.sborchid.com 
 
Stony Point Ceramic 
www.marniturkel.com 
 
Sunset Valley Orchids 
www.sunsetvalleyorchids.com 
 
US Orchid Supplies 
www.usorchidsupplies.com 
 
Westerlay Orchids 
www.westerlayorchids.com 

 
 

Vendors Supporting SGVOH 2011 Annual Auction 
Remember them when you shop, Mention you are a member of SGVOH, & Thank them so 

they will continue their support



 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Auctioneer Peter Lin      Goodies  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Beautiful Plants for Sale 
 
 
 SGVOH Members and Guests 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Plenty of Plants to Auction 
 
 SGVOH Members and Guests 

SGVOH 2011 Auction 



 Santa Barbara Orchid Estate 
SBOE@SBORCHID.COM    (800) 553-3387 

 

1250 Orchid Drive  
Santa Barbara, CA, 93111 

Fax: (805) 683-3405 
Open year round since 1957 
Call for our list of 20 genera 
for your area.  For Orchid-of-

the-Day, plant lists, and 
upcoming events, check out 

www.sborchid.com 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Welcome to San Gabriel Nursery & Florist. We have been serving Southern 
California  for over 80 years. Founded in 1923, San Gabriel Nursery & Florist is a family-
owned and operated business, specializing in the rare and hard to find. We have a two-acre 
retail nursery featuring a complete garden supply center and full service florist. Three 
generations of family members along with an extensive staff, continue the tradition of 
providing quality nursery stock at reasonable prices. 

 

 Nursery 

San Gabriel Nursery & Florist strives to maintain one of the largest and most complete 
selections of plant material in Southern California and has become a well-known source for 
rare and “hard-to-find” plants.  

 
626-286-3782 
626-286-1096 

Florist & Gift Shop 

Our San Gabriel location features a full-service florist with in-house designers and an 
abundance of fresh & silk floral bouquets, orchids & indoor plant baskets.  

San Gabriel Nursery & Florist 
632 S. San Gabriel Blvd. 
San Gabriel, CA 91776 

www.sgnursery.com 
 

 

Please Support Our Advertisers! 



 
UPCOMING EVENTS 

June 11 
Orchid Society of Southern California 

Annual Auction 
Preview 1PM-Auction 2PM 

Meeting Hall, First Christian Church 
221 South Sixth Street 

Burbank, California 91501 
http://www.orchidssc.org 

(323) 223-6089 

June 18 
Ninth Orchid Digest Speaker Day 

“The Oncidiinae” 
Huntington Library and Botanical Gardens 

San Marino, CA 
www.orchiddigest.com./orchid-digest-speaker-day-

ad.html 

 
 
 

July 8 - 10 
The 30th Annual Santa Barbara Orchid Estates 

“International Orchid Fair” 
Earl Warren Showgrounds 

Santa Barbara, CA 
(562) 431-1247 

www.orchidfair.com 
 

August 6 
Palomar Orchid Society 
Annual Orchid Auction 

Preview 11 am – Auction 12 noon 
Woman’s Club of Carlsbad 

3320 Monroe Street 
Carlsbad, CA 92008 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
San Gabriel Valley Orchid Hobbyists 
Bulletin Editor:  Jim Gomes 
472 N. Raymond Ave 
Pasadena, CA 91103

 

The next Board Meeting will be held at 7 PM on Thursday, June 23, at the LA County Arboretum.  Board 
members unable to attend should notify Lucy Arlotti ((626) 309-9811 or Arlotti@earthlink.net). 

June 16 
 

 Paul Gripp 
 

Summer  
Blooming 
Orchids 

Someone won the bid for a $75.00 gift certificate from R.F. Foster Orchids at the auction and the buyer 
was suppose to pick up the certificate at the cashier.  Kay still has the certificate. Please contact Kay 
Hudspeth at (909) 984-2435 or kayhuds@earthlink.net or at the next meeting. 


